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INFORMATION REGARDING THE SHAREHOLDERS’ REQUEST FOR THE 

PREPARATION OF A SUPPLEMENTARY AUDIT REPORT BY THE FINANCIAL AUDITOR 

OF FONDUL PROPRIETATEA 

 

 

Further to the information published on 22 and 29 August 2025 regarding the supplementary audit report 

to be prepared by the financial auditor of Fondul Proprietatea at the request of the shareholders 

(“Supplementary Audit Report”), Franklin Templeton International Services S.À R.L, as alternative 

investment fund manager and sole director (the “Fund Manager”) of Fondul Proprietatea SA (the 

“Fund”), informs the shareholders that, on 3 September 2025, it received from certain shareholders a 

letter addressed to the Fund’s financial auditor, containing additional requests regarding the 

Supplementary Audit Report. 

 

At the same time, the Fund Manager informs the shareholders that the shareholders' letter was forwarded 

to the Fund's financial auditor and that, on 3 September 2025, the following response was received: 

 

“In accordance with Art. 111 (1) b) of the Law no. 24/2017 and with Art. 144 C) of the Regulation no. 

5/2018, EY intends to fulfil its legal obligations and prepare the additional report as response to the 

Request from 14th August 2025 and will consider the matters described in the letter from 3rd September 

2025 to the extent the matters are covered through the procedures agreed and it will only answer to those 

matters it is under the legal obligation to do so. 

 

As approved by the Audit and Valuation Committee on 27th August 2025, we will conduct an agreed-upon 

procedures engagement in accordance with the International Standard on Related Services (ISRS) 4400 

(Revised), Agreed-Upon Procedures Engagements. An agreed-upon procedures engagement involves our 

performing the procedures that have been agreed with the Engaging Party, and reporting the findings, 

which are the factual results of the agreed-upon procedures performed (as also stipulated in Art. 144 C) 

(5) and (7) of the Regulation no. 5/2018). Hence we will not issue a high level assurance opinion on any 

of the matters reviewed.  

 

EY will make all efforts to comply with the 30-day legal deadline, subject to signing the contract and 

receiving the information from the Fund’s management and Board of Nominees, in accordance with the 

corroborated interpretation of par. (3) and (8) of Art. 144 C) of the Regulation no. 5/2018”. 

 

We are attaching to this information the shareholders’ letter, which will remain published on the Fund’s 

website in the News section, with a corresponding link in the Frequently Asked Questions section.  

 

 

Franklin Templeton International Services S.À R.L. in its capacity of alternative investment fund 

manager and sole director of FONDUL PROPRIETATEA S.A. 

 

Daniel NAFTALI 

Permanent Representative 
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